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The Standard Article

Historic wall needs to be preserved
St Andrew's Church in Tsim Sha Tsui needs to expand, but has agreed not to demolish the historic buildings in its compound. The site is on a slope, so new facilities, notably an auditorium, can be built underground.

However, the church wants to link this new space to the street through the stone wall that currently runs along the side of Nathan Road. The wall is the last original feature left on this road, and a concern group wants the church to preserve it.

This is a classic case where the rights of a property owner clash with the views of heritage activists.

On one hand, the church, an organization that serves the community, needs space and has already agreed to preserve its older buildings.
On the other hand, the wall is a genuinely historic feature (although many passersby may not think it is especially beautiful).
The church has proposed reusing some part of the wall in the auditorium. The Antiquities and Monuments Office has proposed an alternative plan to save the wall, but it will reduce the size of the new facilities.

The church has the right to do as it pleases, as the government will not give the wall the status of a protected monument.

We all recognize that the church has been very accommodating up to now; would it be possible for architects to find a way to keep just some of the wall intact?
It would make the heritage activists - and me - very happy.

